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The future belongs to those who believe in the beauty of their 

dreams. 

Eleanor Roosevelt 

 

Celebrations – Birthdays 

Cammi Freitag – Beth Ardissono – Ashli  Czekai                   

Amanda Barney - Ruth Kowalski 

 

 September Unified Board Meeting  

The board approved a two-year lease with the daycare committee. 

Approved closing the General Fund Reserve account and transfer-

ring to General Fund. 

Discussed the possible need for an additional SPED Para. 

Discussed the possible future need of an additional SPED teach-

er. 

Discussed the need for a maintenance/bus driver position. 

Moving forward with a sandwich option at lunch.  The cooks report 

this should not increase expenses. 

 

Daycare Report 

In the process of landscaping the playground from storm damage. 

The garage remodel is up and running. 

 

Transportation Report 

Discussed the need to replace two vehicles damaged in the storm. 

Purchased a 4 wheel drive pickup for the Bruning building. 

 

Building and Grounds report.   

All storm damage to the Bruning compass is repaired. 

Identified the need for some repair work on the press box. 

The boiler tank gauge mandated by the Fire Marshall is installed. 

Have not started installing four HVAC mini splits in the Davenport 

building. 

Postponing the JH science lab upgrade until summer. 

 

Data Central  

 

Info 

Bruning Davenport school board member Jerry Baysinger present-

ed information and data from our feasibility study to the Shickley 

board at their September meeting. 

Help Wanted:  

Bus Driver/Custodian 

 

Financials: Ending 9-30-25           25-26                  24-25   23-24

   

Budget          

YTD expenditures       Budget coming next month 

Last month       

% Budget remaining (1 month)        

Davenport Building Fund      $485,000 

Bruning Building Fund      $338,000 

Depreciation Fund       $1,091,000 

Davenport Activity Fund      $217,000 

Bruning Activity Fund       $242,000 

Nutrition Fund       $246,000 

(Fiscal year Sept 1 – Aug 31) 

 

Committee’s:      

      Next Meeting 

Americanism Baxter Jamie Jerry Sheri   Yearly 

BDEA  Cammie Beth D Ali Lichelle Cammie           As needed 

BDS Coop  Baxter Jamie Sheri                Quarterly 

Calendar  Jill C Jill R Daina Ali              As needed 

Comm Outreach Daina Mark Maggie Val Jill R            At Inservice 

Daycare  Adam Daina Heather Sarah K Lichelle Ciara Kathy Kel                Monthly 

Discipline  Daina Cammie Ali Maggie Morgan Dan                Annually 

Build/Grounds Jerry Ryne Ryan Brad                 Annually 

Frontline       Weekly 

Grant                 As Needed 

ILCD   Jen Melinda?            At Inservice 

MTSS  Ruth Morgan Cammie Melinda Ali Daina Brooke ? 

NCIS  Negotiations/Calendar/Insurance/Schedule  Varies 

Certified  Chris Melinda Daina Jerry Sarah Ryan           As Needed 

Classified  Erika DeEtta Barb W Jeff Lon Trey           As Needed 

Safety   Ali Chris Marci Logan Leah Jen           At Inservice 

Steering  Melinda Beth A Lichelle Jill Britany Rick Dan          Bi Monthly 

Tech Website Nate Beth D Tara Micah Wade Kent           At Inservice 
Transportation  Sarah Lon Derek Ryan                   As needed 

Wellness  Brooke Lori B Cammie Morgan Maggie            At Inservice 
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We are off to a wonderful start this school year! Students are doing a great job learning and following routines, and we 
are already seeing so many examples of kindness and leadership throughout the building. 

One new initiative we’ve started this year is a Behavior Form that allows staff to recognize both positive and negative 
behaviors. Because of this, students are receiving Positive Office Referrals when they go above and beyond, whether 
that’s showing kindness to a classmate, stepping up as a leader, or modeling our school expectations. It has been excit-
ing to celebrate these moments with students and families. 

We are also proud to share that several of our students will soon be representing our district at an upcoming Leadership 
Conference. These students were chosen not just for their academic success, but also for their ability to positively influ-
ence their peers and step outside their comfort zones. 

As always, thank you for your support at home. Together, we are helping our students grow into the outstanding leaders 
of tomorrow!  

Melinda Kerwood - Principal, Davenport Building 

Hello fall! We are going full force into classes and activities at this time of the year. Students are busy with field trips, 

testing, and athletics and activities. While I’m sure it feels a bit overwhelming as we are in the thick of it, I can assure 

you that the students are doing a great job.  

 

As we are getting closer to the end of the first quarter, it means it will be time for parent-teacher conferences. These will 

be held on Thursday, Oct. 9th at Bruning for all grades. We will have a 1:00 dismissal, and conferences will begin at 

2:00 p.m. The PreK-4th grade parents can sign up for a specific time using the PTCFast.com system, which is available 

on the Bruning-Davenport Facebook page. If you do not have access to that, please contact your child’s teacher to set up 

a time. The 5th-12th grade teachers will be available in the Bruning gymnasium from 2:00-8:00 that same day. This is an 

important time for parents to come together to discuss their child(ren) with their teachers. Continual celebrations of    

academic success and conversations about growth and goals are crucial in the success of our students. Please take the 

time to attend these conferences and be open to teaming with the B-D staff to continue your child’s academic growth. If 

you are unable to attend the scheduled conference time/date, we ask that you please contact your child(ren)’s teachers to   

reschedule or touch base with your student(s)’ progress. Following the conferences, there will be no school on Friday, 

October 10th.  

 

The month of October is an exciting time for all of our organizations, as some of the FFA members will be heading to 

the National Convention in Indianapolis and our athletic teams will be starting post-season play. Our One-Act team is 

also working diligently to perfect their upcoming performances in November of their script, “An Evening with Culture.” 

It is a fun, comedic spin-off of Romeo and Juliet! Please come to show your support to the students and sponsors by   

attending these events! 

 

As always, thank you to all the parents and community members for the continued support of our amazing school       

district. Without you, we would not be able to work toward our goal of Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s    

Society. 

Ruth Kowalski 

Principal, Bruning Building 



       OCTOBER  BIRTHDAYS 

     Grade                   Name                                  Date                                                                       Grade        Name                                Date 

K Berklee Voss 10 

K Landon Zerfass 11 

K Blake Philippi 15 

6 Breydon Nutsch 16 

 Cameron Freitag 17 

4 Ryder Schulte 17 

PreK Dayne Mumm 17 

3 Rexton Elting 21 

K Easton Messman 21 

PreK Eden Bowman 21 

10 Emma Hoins 22 

1 Darcy Schoenholz 22 

5 Kaelyn Schoenholz 22 

5 Korah Schoenholz 22 

 Beth Ardissono 23 

 Ashli Czekai 25 

6 Allison Mussman 25 

6 Barrett Mussman 25 

 Amanda Barney 27 

 Ruth Kowalski 29 

10 Eva Oltmans 29 

What's Happening @ Your Libraries 
 
 
As I mentioned in our last newsletter, our students have access to e-books for research & reading for 
pleasure this year. Part of the proceeds from our recent book fairs went to a subscription to Lightbox 
Learning. There are books for grades K-12 at this site. These 1,347 books are very engaging and come 
in English and Spanish. They have videos, interesting facts, and websites for learning more about the 
topic. They can be read aloud to a student. The print can be enlarged if needed. The books for the 
younger kids have "transparencies" (some of us remember the overhead projector!), Google maps,   
quizzes, activities, and slideshows. Some of the titles are AR quizzable if the student wants to do so. 
Students will learn how to use Lightbox e-books during library classes. They are accessible via the link 
above or by going to the district website and going to the "Students" menu & clicking on "Library". 
Scrolling down the page will take you to the clickable "Lightbox" icon. Thank you to all who support our 
book fairs which enables us to provide this resource to all students! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Digital Citizenship Tip 
 
Many students (and adults?) spend several hours a day online on various devices for many reasons, 
whether it be for work, school, research, or just for fun. Here at school your student is limited in time 
on personal devices, but we do use technology in our classrooms. Do people need to be as connected to 
devices as they are? How much technology is too much? Here's an article that sheds light these    
questions from CommonSense Media. <https://www.commonsensemedia.org/kids-action/articles/what-
parents-need-to-know-about-technology-addiction> 
 
PLEASE SAVE THE DATE! 
Due to scheduling conflicts, our Scholastic Book Fair will not be held during the 
week of Parent-Teacher conferences! We hope you will visit it during the week of 
December 1-5 in Davenport instead! It will be open during the evenings of the   
basketball games that week. We look forward to seeing you then! 

https://learn.openlightbox.com/TASubscription/394b5d6c-c429-4bbc-88ef-1c9f3a4dec22/50bf786c-aa85-4b1c-97f1-3fbd6d7b83ee
https://learn.openlightbox.com/TASubscription/394b5d6c-c429-4bbc-88ef-1c9f3a4dec22/50bf786c-aa85-4b1c-97f1-3fbd6d7b83ee
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/kids-action/articles/what-parents-need-to-know-about-technology-addiction
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/kids-action/articles/what-parents-need-to-know-about-technology-addiction
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/kids-action/articles/what-parents-need-to-know-about-technology-addiction


 

C ounselor’s Corner: In K-5th grade Guidance we are finishing up the Child Protection Unit and since October is 

Bullying Prevention Month, we will begin our Bullying Prevention Unit. A letter will be sent home with your 

child and we will continue Home Links to be completed at home with your child.  

In 6th grade we will begin our Second Step Curriculum as well as learning ways to prevent bullying and ways to report 

bullying.  

The 7th and 8th graders have created accounts on EducationQuest which will begin their college and career planning.  

The Freshmen are settling in and have gained a few new students. They will be meeting with me this month to work on 

their future planning through EducationQuest  

The Sophomores will be attending a Career Fair on October 7th at the Hebron Stastny.  

The Juniors and Seniors continue to work on their academics and I have continued to send many emails to students and 

parents about college visits and preparing for the PSAT-NMSQT and ACT. The Juniors will be taking the PSAT-

NMSQT on October 15th with a practice test on October 8th. The Juniors attended a college fair at SCC and would like 

to go again next year!  

Also, October 23rd-31st is Red Ribbon Week and the students will celebrate being drug free with some extra goodies!! 

Thanks for all you do,  

Marci Reinsch  

K-12 School Counselor  

 

 



MEET A SENIOR 

ELIZABETH HINRICHS is the daughter of Jered and Tammy Hinrichs. She has 

one older brother, Galtin, who attends CCC in Hastings and studies diesel mechanics. 

Elizabeth is involved in FFA and One-Act and is a member of Zion Lutheran Church 

in Carleton. Elizabeth enjoys attending tractor and car shows, playing with her mini 

aussie Reba, gardening and working in her greenhouse, and hanging out with her  

family. She plans to attend Northeast Community College and enroll in the Physical 

Therapy Assistant Program. Elizabeth’s favorite food is steak, her favorite TV show 

is anything on the Hallmark channel, her favorite song is Chattahoochee by Alan 

Jackson, and her favorite place to be alone is walking with her dog in her back      

pasture. The most influential person in Elizabeth’s life has been her Aunt Laura. “We 

are so much alike. I admire her bravery, determination, and faith when she had to un-

dergo a major heart surgery. We also have a great love for animals and we enjoy   

listening to the same type of music. I feel like I can talk to her about anything. I can 

also ask her opinions on a prom dress when my dad shoots me down!” Elizabeth 

would also like everyone to know that she likes to be on the farm and drive tractors. 

She likes harvest time the best and takes a lot of pictures for her family. “My Great-

Grandpa loved harvest time as well; it was his favorite time of year!” 

O n August 27, the 2nd, 3rd, and 4th 

graders enjoyed a trip to the State Fair! 

Students enjoyed some fun shows such as a 

Dog Show and Pig Races. Our students also 

got the awesome opportunity to explore the 

Nebraska building, which is an area where 

students learn all about some of the great  

agriculture products and companies that call 

our state home! These elementary students 

finished their day with a sweet treat of their 

choice!  



Bruning- Davenport FCCLA- Leading the American Way! 

September was a great month for starting FCCLA Projects. 

 First, a “Quilt of Valor" made by Josie Stanek and Aliviah Barney.   This project 

started early this summer, and made a trip to the NE State Fair- where they received a purple 

ribbon.  This quilt will be presented to a local Veteran at the Veteran's Day Ceremony, in No-

vember.  Phyllis Schoenholtz and other community quilters help these members see the project 

to completion.  

 

 

 

 

On Constitution Day, 6 members of the BD FCCLA  provided refreshments for the United States Citizenship Naturalization        

Ceremony, held September 17th at the Homestead National Monument.    

This was an exciting moment in time for the students to witness the process of 27 immigrants becoming American Citizens.  

The 6 FCCLA members are also students in the food class.  They worked both during class and outside of the school day to make 

this happen. CJ Ozenbaugh, Kennedy Barney, Brodrick Dunn, Grady Holtzen, Shawn Sunday, and LeTrell Houser. 

 

Joining this group were the senior Government class members along with their instructor, Mr. Boshart. 

Watch for events in the coming months- 

October- 

Trunk for Treat in Davenport- Oct 26th 

Halloween Hall in Bruning Oct 30th  

November- 

Home for the Holidays Dinner at the Opera House  Nov13th 

December  

"Hammin" It Up for the Holidays-  

 Toys for Joy- waiting to hear on a  grant from the NE Community Contribution Project.  

Middle School Chapter- will be  planning a lock-in, helping with Halloween Community Events, and the Hot Chocolate stand and  

decorating cookies at the community tree lighting. 

 



F FA and Agriculture Education Update: The Bruning-Davenport FFA and Agriculture classes have had a         
productive and exciting month of September. To kick off the month, the FFA sold mums to the community, with 

great participation and support. Many FFA members helped run the bounce houses and bingo at Milo days, contributing 
to a fun and successful community event. The seniors in FFA (Tobby Voss, Lauryn Koch, Elizabeth Hinrichs, Taylor 
McBride) assisted the Nebraska Cattlewomen and Nebraska Extension at Ag Venture day in Geneva. These members 
led groups of fourth graders from station to station where they learned about different areas of agriculture. Many     
members of the FFA chapter attended Husker Harvest Days in Grand Island. This event gave students the opportunity to 
meet and speak with industry professionals, explore new technologies and equipment, discover potential career paths, 
and connect with college representatives. Towards the end of the month, we attended area range judging competition. 
This event challenges members to identify range plants and their characteristics, as well as solve ranch map problems. 
This event was fun to attend this year as it took place right here in Thayer County. FFA members in Ms. Vyhnalek’s Ag 
Leadership Class hosted the Nebraska Farm Bureau at the Bruning Opera House on September 23rd. Six other area 
chapters attended and the Nebraska Farm Bureau taught members about promoting agriculture in their schools as a part 
of the Connecting Chapters program. The middle school members wrapped up the month by attending Ignite conference 
in Kearney. They had the opportunity to learn more about FFA, network with FFA members, and gain leadership skills. 
We had a busy month in September, and we will continue to stay busy as we have many more competitions and         
upcoming events. 

Emma Hoins, BD FFA Reporter 
















